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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:



January 14, 2021
Place:



Access Using Video Conferencing





Meet.google.com/jgb-wroh-nue





Phone: 1-563-557-6212





PIN: 444062028#
Present:


David G. Mongan, P.E, Chairman






Karl Rickert, P.E, Vice Chairman

Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.

Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D, P.E.

Pastor Farinas, P.E

H. C. Harclerode, P.E.  
Justin Williams, Esq.          













                                  
                                  




Others Present:
Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director





Carla M. Zamon, Acting Assistant Executive Director







Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board





Gregory J. Morgan, Commissioner, O & P





Ruby Courtney, Board Administrator





Frazier West, Investigator






Tyanna Handy, Office Secretary






James Aiello, Applicant for the PE Exam


__________________________________________________________________________

CALL TO ORDER
Vice Chairman Rickert called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Farinas and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the December 10, 2020 Board meeting as submitted.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED BY THE BOARD

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to approve 14 applications for reciprocity, 73 applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering examination and one application for PE licensure by Transfer Grades.  Approvals are as follows:

Applications for PE Licensure by Reciprocity:


57016  Adel A. Al-Wazeer




57023  Bhaumik Hotha




57017  Md A. Amin






57024  Mark L. Hufstetler

57018  Serguei Bagrianski




57025  Monte A. Korb

57019  John P. Barringer





57026  James V. Perry

57120  Christopher M. Campion, Jr.


57028  Syed A. Sami

57021  Adrian J. Fogle





57029  Shahabeddin Torabian

57022  Richard J. Haas





57030  Eric N. Trembly
Applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering Examination are as follows:

Aiello, James M.







Heller, Craig B.

Alsabbagh, Sabah N.






Hild, Keith Richard


Archer, Davorn







Jarboe III, John L.

Awumey, Frederick K.





Jimma, Blen D. 

Baatarkhuyag, Batzolboo





Keulmann, Samantha

Baily, Matthew D.







Kunze, Nicholas G.

Bhonsle, Rajiv P.







Littenburg, Matthew R.

Bifano, Charles Anthony





Malik, Shazia

Boehmer, Kathryn E.






McMahon, Brendon

Bofto, Andrew P.







Meadows, Bryce T.

Chou, Kevin








Mohmmed, Moyassar Y.

Cohen, Joshua M.







Moore Jr., Christopher S.

Concannon, John M.






O’Brien, Patrick E.

Condol, Clay








Paoli, Andrea N.

Constable, Derek S.






Pepe, Kevin D.

Contreras, Kerica R.






Repalle, Harish

Cooksey, Samuel H.






Rashvand, Mojtaba


Cordell, Jeffrey L.







Romano, Michael

Crolly, Dylan P.







Ross, Grayson F.

Dayell, Vineed K.







Roupe, Samantha 

Dejesso, Ryan M.







Rubin, Aaron J.

Del Barco, Sergio A.






Salad, Hussein A.

Faborode, Jumoke O.






Scholl, Joshua D. 

Fetter, Timothy







Shahab, Midhat

Fossi, Alexander J.






Shams, Rana

Frederick, Christopher R.





Slater, Noelle M.

Funcheon, Kyle W.






Soltesz, Kyle A.

Galuardi, Mary E.







Sottile, Justin P.

Ghasemi. Nemat A.






Steeves, Travis R.

Gibbons, Brenden







Stephenson, Tyler L.

Gregory, Zachary G.






Strickland, Jason D.

Habib, Habibullah







Su, Wenyong

Habib, 
Mohammad F.






To, Priscilla C.
Applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering Examination (Cont’d)


Wadley, Nathan C.






Whitlow, Forest P.


Weinberg, Jason D. 






Whitten, Lauren M. 
  
White, Valarie

Application for PE Licensure by Transfer Grades


57031  Snyder, Kylie M.
     Motion (III) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to deny five applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering exam for an insufficient amount of engineering work experience and to uphold the denial of a PE exam applicant who appealed the denial of the Board last month for an insufficient amount of engineering work experience. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:41 a.m. at meet.google.com/ujd-chfk-ixi or by phone 1-563-557-6212 (PIN 444062028#). This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b) (7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:03 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE 

Mr. Rickert reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee on January 14, 2021.


18-PE-05  Pending Settlement


13-PE-19  Awaiting Action by Permitting Authority


27-PE-19  Trial date March 9, 2021


10-PE-20  Court date December 1, 2020. Respondent was a no show

18-PE-20  Board will refer complaint to states in which work was done


03-PE-21  Investigating

04-PE-21  Investigating


05-PE-21  Investigating


The Complaint Committee reviewed one application for reinstatement for an applicant who was not licensed in any other state or territory of the US, whose license had lapsed over two licensing periods.  The Complaint Committee recommended approval of the applicant. 

Motion (V) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

NEW BUSINESS 
CLEP Exams

The Board discussed using exams taken through the College-Level Examination Program (CLEP) to make up educational deficiencies.  Ms. Courtney reached out to NCEES to get their position on accepting CLEP exams to correct deficiencies.  Stephanie Goodenow, Chief Officer of Member Services of NCEES replied that they do use CLEP courses to make up deficiencies and it is most commonly used to make up general education (humanities) deficiencies.  There are a handful of science courses that NCEES also includes but they are only acceptable depending on the rest of the individuals’ deficiencies.  Ms. Goodenow also mentioned in her response that most Universities use CLEP courses as credit toward degrees and that it would be a challenge finding a University that would not accept them.  She also replied that CLEP is inexpensive and a great option for individuals to make up a course or two and the goal is to see that the individual has learned the course content. 

The Board members discussed this issue in great detail.  Ms. Perrin felt that if a foreign applicant took a course in high school it would be counter- productive to send that applicant to take a course after receiving a degree.  Mr. Harclerode felt that a basic calculus course, for example, may not be specific for engineering.  Vice Chairman Rickert had no issue with any liberal arts courses but felt we need to be careful with any science or math courses.  Dr. Arndt mentioned these exams are designed to be front loaded.  The Board members agreed to give this a try to see how it works on a case by case basis. 
NCEES 2021 Annual and Zone Meetings 

Ms. Trust informed the Board that the NCEES annual meeting and the zone meeting will not be in person but will be online.  She also mentioned that Thomas Orisich, Land Surveyor and Board member with the Maryland Board for Professional Land Surveyors, is running for the Northeast Zone Vice President of NCEES and would like the Professional Engineers Board to support his candidacy.  

Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Harclerode seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to support Mr. Orisich in his endeavor. 
OLD BUSINESS – None 
CPC COMMITTEE REPORT 

Motion (VII) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve the CPC provider application of Erin Gallimore Worldwide.
REPORT FROM EDUCATION COMMITTEE – None
REPORT FROM ETHICS COMMITTEE


Dr. Arndt stated he is moving forward with the exam portion of the Ethics course he has developed and he is putting together a rough draft of the presentation to send to all the Board members for review.  Dr. Arndt informed the Board that the presentation is entirely on Ethics and that the presentation included case studies.  He suggested that once per year one case study be removed and replaced with another case study.   Dr. Arndt informed the Board the presentation was approximately 30 minutes and once the test is taken at the end of the presentation the entire course would end up being one hour.  Mr. Cullingford stated he will work on the formatting once all Board members have reviewed the presentation. Vice Chairman Rickert asked that the deadline for comments regarding Dr. Arndt’s Ethics presentation be received by January 22, 2021.  Mr. Cullingford will send out reminders to all Board members.

Mr. Cullingford stated 600-650 licensees have taken the Board sponsored Ethics course that is already available and that he will continue to advertise the course in our newsletter.
REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Mr. Cullingford informed the Board members MSPE is doing an article on the Board sponsored Ethics course and has reached out to him to interview him.  Mr. Cullingford also mentioned that we are still working remotely.

Mr. Cullingford updated the Board on our new licensing system (ELMO) and that he has already had an initial meeting with the developers of the new system for the Pilots Board.  It is anticipated that the Real Estate Commission will go live this spring.  Mr. Gregory Morgan, Commissioner of Occupational and Professional Licensing stated two other Executive Directors along with Mr. Cullingford are working on the project.  He mentioned Mr. Cullingford is highly technical and has been an asset with this project.  Commissioner Morgan also stated the goal is to work with the different Boards in groups and that the ultimate goal is for all Boards to be utilizing the new licensing system by the year 2023.  Commissioner Morgan also stated there is nothing related to the PE Board submitted in the next legislative session yet.
REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL

Ms. Trust stated there are over 800 bills this legislative session and that there is a privately sponsored bill Land Surveyors submitted regarding photogrammetry.
CORRESPONDENCE - None
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 
There were a total of 77 applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer records that were administratively approved for licensure.   
OTHER BUSINESS

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 11, 2020.

ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:13 a.m.
__________ With Corrections
      

        _______x_______ Without Corrections


Signed by: David Mongan





Date: March 19, 2021
                  Board Chairman

